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17 June 2009  
 
Dr Kathleen Dermody 
Committee Secretary 
Senate Standing Committee on 
Foreign Affairs, Defence and Trade 
Parliament House 
CANBERRA ACT 2600 
 
Dear Dr Dermody 
 
As you are aware, the Defence submission of 29 August 2008 to the Inquiry into the Main Economic 
and Security Challenges Facing Papua New Guinea and the Island States of the Southwest Pacific 
contained a statement that was included through an internal process error and was not suitable for 
publication. The statement had not been cleared through the usual process, which includes senior 
Defence leaders and the Minister for Defence.  
 
Defence is fully supportive of the Pacific Patrol Boat Program (PPBP) and any follow-on program. As 
was noted in the submission, Defence provides significant funding to support the PPBP and has 
posted 30 ADF personnel to Pacific Island Countries to assist with the Patrol Boats’ operations and 
upkeep. Defence stands ready to support any PPBP follow-on program, should Government decide to 
continue this form of engagement. 
 
To amend the record, it would be appreciated if you could publish the following addendum to the 
submission (at Submission 18, page 4, paragraph 3, final sentence) as posted on the Inquiry’s website, 
using the Hansard record from Brigadier Andrew Nikolic’s testimony to the Inquiry given on 21 
November 2008: 
 

The reference in the Defence submission to the committee relating to a follow-on 
Pacific patrol boat capability was inappropriate. It is a long-established principle, I am 
sure you will understand, that departments do not provide a running public commentary 
on issues still being considered and that are yet to be put before ministers. It should not 
have been in our submission. It was an internal process error that resulted in it going 
into our submission, and I do apologise for that. 

 
Thank you for your assistance with this matter. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
A. A. NIKOLIĆ, CSC 
Brigadier 
Acting First Assistant Secretary 
Regional Engagement 
 
     June 2009 
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